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___ 
11 September 2020 
 
Dear Lewis, 
 
The Health Protection (Coronavirus) (International Travel) (Scotland) Amendment (No. 
14) Regulations 2020     
  

I am writing to advise you that the Scottish Ministers have made the Health Protection 
(Coronavirus) (International Travel) (Scotland) Amendment (No. 14) Regulations 2020 today, 
11 September, under section 94(1) (International Travel) of the Public Health etc. (Scotland) 
Act 2008. The regulations will be laid before the Scottish Parliament on 11 September and will 
come into force on 12 September at 04.00.  
 
Section 122(5) of the 2008 Act states that regulations under section 94(1) are subject to the 
affirmative procedure. However, section 122(6) provides that the affirmative procedure will not 
apply if the Scottish Ministers consider that the regulations need to be made urgently. In such 
situations section 122(7) applies. 
 
Due to the most recent available data regarding coronavirus infection levels in Hungary and 
Réunion Scottish Ministers consider that these changes require to be made urgently, to ensure 
that restrictions are imposed given the risk of imported infections. 
 
Section 122(7) of the 2008 Act sets out that “emergency regulations” must be laid before the 
Scottish Parliament and cease to have effect on the expiry of the period of 28 days beginning 
with the date on which the regulations were made unless, before the expiry of that period, the 
regulations have been approved by a resolution of the Parliament. 
 
These regulations will make further amendments to the Health Protection (Coronavirus) 
(International Travel) (Scotland) Regulations 2020, removing Hungary and Réunion, from the 
countries and territories listed in Schedule A1 Part 1 and adding Sweden. Travellers who have 
only been in, or transited through these countries or territories in the 14 days prior to their 
arrival in Scotland are currently exempt from the requirement to quarantine.  That exemption 
will no longer apply in respect of those who travel from Hungary and Réunion and will apply to 
those who travel from Sweden.   
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They will make further amendments to Regulation 2, schedule A1 and schedule 1 of the Health 
Protection (Coronavirus) (International Travel) (Scotland) Regulations 2020 to enable a 
regional approach to be taken to removals from and additions to the list of exempt countries 
and territories in schedule A1.  
 
They will also amend regulation 9 so that it no longer refers to paragraphs 37 and 38 of 
schedule 1 of the Health Protection (Coronavirus) (Restrictions) (Scotland) Regulations 2020 
as those paragraphs have been revoked. 
 
Finally, they will make a minor and consequential amendment to the definition of “specified 
competition” in schedule 2. 
 
We will look to have the Regulations approved by a resolution of the Parliament as soon as 
possible. You will also note that the Regulations require the Scottish Ministers to keep the 
necessity for these measures under regular review and we will do so and keep Parliament 
updated. 
  
We are seeking to work on a Four Nations basis where possible as regards the border 
measures.  These regulations have been made urgently in light of a risk presented by imported 
infections and will be laid before the Scottish Parliament as soon as possible thereafter. We 
wished to inform you as soon as possible in terms of our duties and  we regard it as important 
that those travelling to and from Scotland from affected countries have as much clarity as is 
possible regarding their position so that they can make appropriate arrangements if required.  
 
 
 
 
       HUMZA YOUSAF 
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